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TEL: 01343 812014
EMAIL :- admin.hythehill@moray-edunet.gov.uk

INFORMATION LINE:- 0870 054 9999. PIN ~ 031270.
Calls to this number will be charged a 2p per minute service charge plus your call providers access charge
WEB www.schools-online.co.uk/hythehill primary
Dear Parents/Carers,
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Welcome back to a new school year. I hope that you had a relaxing and refreshing summer break. 
I would like to extend a warm welcome to our new Nursery, P1 and pupils and parents who have joined us across the school. I am sure they will all quickly settle in to the school routines and enjoy the wide variety of learning and teaching experiences offered at Hythehill Primary School.

STAFFING NEWS

I would like to formally welcome Miss Sarah Harvey (P1C), Miss Chloe Barker (P3B) and Mrs Louise Sutherland (P5/6) to the teaching staff, along with 
Mrs Emma Duncan to our Education Support  Staff. I am sure they will soon settle in and feel very much a part of the Hythehill School Community.
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Congratulations to Mrs Brenda Williams and her husband James on the safe arrival of their baby boy, Greyson James Williams, born on the 5th August. I am sure Mrs Williams will be visiting the school in the near future for us all to meet her son.
MEET AND GREET
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There will be an opportunity for all parents to visit their children’s classroom and to informally meet the class teacher on Friday 28th August. 

P1-3 classroom visits will take place from 2.00pm-2.30pm.

P4-7 classroom visits will take place from 2.30pm-3.00pm.

As part of our School Improvement Plan to develop Literacy across the school we have linked this event to opportunity to browse and purchase books on sale by Usborne Books, as well as to take a catalogue away with you should you wish more time to make purchases. 
Mrs Mora Rothnie, a rep from Usborne books will be available to answer any queries and to take any orders  you may wish to make.
COMMUNICATION
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Following the summer break the Parent Council have restarted their Facebook page. This is an information page to keep you up to speed with the ever changing plans within Hythehill and to send out reminders of forthcoming events. I would like to remind you that this page is not to be used inappropriately. If you wish to discuss anything you are concerned about 


please continue to contact the school and request an appointment with the class teacher, or where necessary 
a member of the Senoir Management Team –
Mrs Summers, Mrs Sayers for ASN or me, Mrs Gilbert.  Thank you.
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We will continue email communications this session. These communications will be letters or information usually sent to the oldest/only child to take home which do not require a written response returned to the school. Anything requiring a return slip will be sent out as a paper copy.
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Finally, we are able to generate text messages through our computer system. You cannot reply to this number as it is an information only line; however the message will have ‘Hythehill’ at the bottom of it. You can save this number in your phone as you would do any new contact. We will use this method of communication when situations occur during the school day that require me to inform parents immediately. Examples include – emergency school closures due to adverse weather or utilities, updates for sports days etc.
To ensure that the contact details we have for you and your child/ren are correct, an information update form for each child is being sent home this week. Please check  the information on the form is correct including an up to date email address and mobile number where possible.  Then sign and return this form  to school. If there are any changes to be made please write them clearly on the forml. ALL forms are to be returned to school by FRIDAY 28th AUGUST. It is important that these details are correct should we need to contact you directly in an emergency. Thank you.
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I would also like to remind you to use the INFORMATION LINE:- 0870 054 9999. PIN ~ 031270 (Calls to this number will be charged a 2p per minute service charge plus your call providers access charge)
when leaving a non urgent message regarding pupil absence. This message can be used 24 hours a day. The message is then delivered to the school by 8am via email and Mrs Russell can access it whilst doing the attendance for the day. This gives parents the option of leaving a message immediately upon discovering their child is unwell. This number is at the top of every newsletter. 
1 Dial INFORMATION LINE:- 0870 054 9999. 
2 Enter PIN ~ 031270. 

3. Select OPTION 2 and leave a message.

We hope that these methods of communication enhance the working partnership between school and parents/carers.
[image: image12.jpg]AL

%

) -
-



A further communication development is the introduction of ‘Chat ‘n’ Chill’ sessions with me. These will be held on the first Friday morning of each month. It is an opportunity to come along to chat about ideas you may have for the school, to find out information about school developments, discuss opportuntities and to become more involved in school life. From time to time members of the school community may also come along to hear the parent voice.
UNIFORM

The ordering and purchasing of uniform this year has been very successful, especially the introduction of the house colour t-shirts for PE. If you wish to place an order please contact the office by Friday 28th August. Thank you.
I would like to take the opportunity to remind you that our uniform is grey not black. The High School pupils wear black.

LUNCHES

To ease the congestion in the canteen, P1 and P2 will go for lunch at 12.00noon. P3 will go into the playground and come in for their lunch at 12.15am. P4 and P5 will go for lunch at 12.30pm. P6 and P7 will go into the playground and come in for their lunch at 12.45pm. It is hoped that by staggering the times the noise in the canteen and the length of time children spend queuing will be reduced.
As from Monday 24th August there will be a special offer on dinner tickets for P4-7. If you purchase a book of tickets you will received one free ticket.

WIDER ACHIEVEMENTS AND CELEBRATION NEWS 
At Hythehill we actively encourage the children to share their personal achievements undertaken outwith the school day. These are initially shared in class and may also be celebrated in the classroom. Achievements involving taking part in competitions, representing the school or local organisations, passing exams and assessments for various sports and musical instruments etc will be celebrated on a monthly basis at our S.C.O.P.E assemblies. A general display of Class and Wider Community Achievements will be created for all to see.

If your child has an achievement to share please encourage them to bring their certificates/awards with a photograph into school. Thank you

FUTURE EVENTS

Various clubs and sports will be recommencing over the next few weeks. A letter will go home to inform of their arrangements for these clubs.
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At Hythehill we are looking at involving our parents in the life and work of the school through encouraging parents or grandparents to volunteer on a regular basis in classes and the library. If you are interested in volunteering please collect a form from the office so that you can indicate your preferences for classes, times and skills you may have to offer. All volunteers will be asked to complete a PVG check and volunteers will not be placed in their own children’s class.
Parent Council Meeting
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The next Parent Council meeting will be on Thursday 25th August at 6.30pm. This is an opportunity for all parents to come along and find out what the Parent Council does to support the school. Please try to come and support your children and future developments of Hythehill. The AGM will be on Tuesday 22nd September at 6.30pm
PLAYGROUND ETIQUETTE
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At the beginning of a new  school year I would like to remind you that bicycles (child and adult) should be walked across the playground to and from the nearest exit. 
Please do not cycle/scooter in the car park or along the driveway leading to the car park.
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Thank you to those parents who have kept their dogs on a lead and been vigilant about cleaning up after their pet. Unfortunately we continue to have an issue regarding this area, with dog mess being found at children’s exits and entrances to the building. Please remember that it is an offence to not ‘scoop the poop’ in public places. It is also a health risk. If anyone you know who walks their dog in the school grounds please remind them to ‘scoop the poop’. Thank you. 
CAR PARK

I would like to remind you not use the car park for dropping off or collecting nursery or school children. The car park is for staff and disabled use only. Members of staff and children requiring disabled access continue to be unable to use these facilities. Your support in this area is most appreciated. If you are using this area to drop off or bring your children to school you will be asked to park elsewhere. Thank you.
SCHOOL CALENDAR OF EVENTS
A new school calendar will be issued over the next few weeks. This will include annual events and the introduction of class assemblies. Each Class will be performing an assembly to the school over the course of the school year. As parents you will be invited to your child’s assembly, and afterwards you will be offered a cup of tea and an opportunity to see your child’s class. All Assemblies will be Thursday mornings at 9.10am.
AUGUST
24th August – P1 in full time 8.55am - 2.30pm

25th August – Parent Council meeting 6.30pm

28th August – Meet and Greet the Teacher/Class


        2.00pm – P1-P3


        2.30pm – P4-7

SEPTEMBER

4th September – Chat ‘n’ Chill. Meet the Head teacher.
22nd September – Parent Council AGM at 6.30pm
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